At A PUBLIC MEETING

of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

on Monday the 4th day of  June, 2012

Roll Call:     

Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor
George A. Woolsey, Sr., Councilman
  

      


Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman 

       

     
Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman

Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman
 

Also Present:   
Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town



        
James Osborne, Town Engineer 



       
Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                    Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:06 p.m.




        

1. ROLL CALL

The results of the roll call appear above. 

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG

John Venezia, the Town Assessor, led the pledge to the flag. 
3.
MOMENT OF SILENCE

4.
CHANGES TO AGENDA 

Add On 7A
RESOLUTION: Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending the Application and Public Hearing 


Add On 15
ENGINEERING: NYSTA Water Service

5.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


There were no comments on this agenda.


6.
RESOLUTION:  for SEQRA Lead Agency Status, Local Law
Amending Application & Public Hearing Notification Provisions

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Determining the Proposed Local Law Amending the Application and Public Hearing Notification Provisions of Chapter 83 Entitled “Subdivision of Land”, Chapter 168 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh is an Unlisted Action and Providing for Review under SEQR. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
7. RESOLUTION: Scheduling Public Hearing for Local Law Amending Application & Public Hearing Notification Provisions

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law Amending the Application and Public Hearing Notification Provisions of Chapter 83 Entitled “Clearing and Grading”, Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land”, Chapter 168 Entitled “Telecommunications Facilities, Wireless” and Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and Calling Public Hearing on Monday, July 23, 2012. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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A. (Add On)
RESOLUTION: Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending the Application and Public Hearing

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of Town Board Providing for Referral of Local Law Amending the Application and Public Hearing Notification Provisions of Chapter 83 Entitled “Clearing and Grading” Chapter 163 Entitled “Subdivision of Land”, Chapter 168 Entitled  “Telecommunications Facilities, Wireless” and Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh. The motion was seconded by Councilman Woolsey.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
8. RESOLUTION: for SEQRA Determination for Local Law Rezoning Property of 84 Realty

Supervisor Booth said a public hearing has been conducted regarding the Local Law for the rezoning of property of 84 Realty. 

Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said there were two public hearings for this local law. One of them was for the Comprehensive Plan Amendment. This local law is to rezone the property bounded by Patton Road and South Plank Road from B to the adjacent R-2 zoning district. The applicant has agreed in writing that the property will be used for a single family residential development. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board SEQR Lead Agency Determination: Amendment to Comprehensive Plan Update, Adoption of Local Law Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh and the Zoning Map of the Town of Newburgh: Rezoning of a Property Bounded by Patton Road and South Plank Road (NYS Route 52) from B to the Adjacent R-2 Zoning District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
9. RESOLUTION: Approving Comprehensive Plan Amendment for Local Law Rezoning Property of 84 Realty 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Town Board in the Matter of the Adoption of that part of the Proposed Amendment to the Comprehensive Plan Update of the Town of Newburgh Pertaining to the Rezoning of Property Bounded by Patton Road and South Plank Road (NYS Route 52) from Business B to the Adjacent R-2 Zoning District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
10.
RESOLUTION OF ADOPTION for Local Law Rezoning Property  



                                        of 84 Realty  

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of Adoption of Local Law No. 3 of 2012-Amending Chapter 185 Entitled “Zoning” of the Code of the Town of Newburgh to Rezone Property Bounded by (NYS State Route 52) from B to the Adjacent R-2 Zoning District. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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11.
JUSTICE COURT:

A. Hiring of Full Time Court Clerk
MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 30, 2012, submitted by Town Justice Jude Martini’s to fill the vacant full-time Civil Service Court Clerk position in Judge Martini court from the Civil Service List. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
B.   
Purchase of Mobile Shelving Unit

Supervisor Booth said Town Justices Richard Clarino and Jude Martini have asked for approval to purchase additional mobile shelving for storage of court records. On March 7, 2012 the Town of Newburgh Court received $15,000.00 from a grant under the 2011-12 cycle of the Justice Court Assistance Program (JCAP) 

Councilman Woolsey asked how much space the shelves being purchased will need. Mr. Woolsey said the area the shelving is going in is to be shared by other departments.

Supervisor Booth said there will be room for other departments.

Councilwoman Greene asked if this shelving will take up all of Justice Court’s allotted storage space.  Mrs. Greene agrees with Councilman Woolsey that all of the Town Departments should have their fair share of this storage space. 

Supervisor Booth said they will. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to approve the request dated April 26, 2012, submitted by Town Justices Richard Clarino and Jude Martini to purchase additional mobile shelving for storage of court records. The shelving will be purchased from Inner Space Systems, Inc. of Brewster, New York at the State Bid price of $14,450.00. The funds are made available from JCAP. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
   
12.
PARKS AND RECREATION:  Duty Free Lunch for Camp  

                                                                       Counselors  
Supervisor Booth said it is Town Policy that anyone who works over six consecutive hours must take a minimum half hour duty free lunch. The Camp Councilors are with the campers during the entire camp session, therefore cannot take lunch. Robert Petrillo, Commissioner of Parks, Recreation and Conservation is requesting a variance to the Town policy for a duty free lunch.

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated May 31, 2012, submitted by Robert Petrillo for a variance on the Town’s duty-free half hour lunch for the 2012 Camp summer staff. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
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13. CONSIDERATION OF REPORT AND RECOMMENDATIONS 
On Disciplinary Hearing
Supervisor Booth said the Town Board Members have been provided with the minutes of the hearing conducted in the case of the Deputy Highway Superintendent along with the findings and recommendations from Mr. Siegel the Hearing Officer.

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio the approve the Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh: Accepting Findings and Recommendation of Hearing Officer, Dismissing Disciplinary Charges, Restoring to Position for Period of Suspension without Pay Pending Determination of Charges and Appointing Todd DePew as Deputy Highway Superintendent at an annual salary of $58,613.00 as per the 2012 budget. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Mr. Taylor said there is an error in the draft Resolution. The word “Days” is missing after the word thirty. It will be included in the final version.  

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent
   
14.
RESOLUTION Requesting Assistance to Keep Branch Post 

                                         Office Open
Supervisor Booth said the Federal Government did not renew the lease for the post office located in the Algonquin Plaza on Route 52, in the Town of Newburgh. The post office is scheduled to close on June 29th. Mr. Booth has talked several times with Federal Representatives. The following resolution has been prepared requesting assistance to keep the post office open. He said he was informed today that Congressman Hinchey’s office is sending a Letter of Support for the Town of Newburgh’s Resolution. He is also sending out letters to the US Post Office asking to keep the post office open and to renegotiate the contract. 

Councilman Woolsey requested that the Town send this Resolution to our State Senators. 

Councilwoman Greene asked to send this Resolution to Senator Schumer. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the Resolution of the Town of Newburgh Requesting Assistance from Federal Elected Officials to Keep Branch Post Office on NYS Route 52 in the Town of Newburgh Open. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

DISCUSSION: Bishop Ar Hibbert, a 18 year resident of the Town of Newburgh, expressed the closing of this post office would be a hardship to him as well as other residents of the Town. He asked the Town Board to do whatever possible to keep the post office open. 

Another resident of the Town, who chose not to be identified, also asked for Town support to keep the post office open.  

Bonnie Carpenter, manager of the Algonquin Plaza post office, presented the Town Board a signed petition to keep the post office open and asked the Town to give them their support. 

Supervisor Booth said he will send the petition along with the resolution to Senator Gillibrand, Senator Schumer, Representative Hinchey and Representative Hayworth. 

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the closing of the Post Office will also affect the business owners in the Town. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – abstain; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 1 abstain; 0 absent
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15
(Add On) ENGINEERING: NYSTA Water Service

 James Osborne, Town Engineer, said in the course of reviewing the New York State Thruway Authority records they identified a discrepancy between the water charges accrued between the New York State Thruway Authority Hot Shoppes and the Town of Newburgh. After negotiations NYS Thruway Authority agreed to pay $60,000.00 plus dollars in back water charges. NYSTA asked that the Supervisor sign a release stating the Town will not ask for additional money after this payment is made. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Woolsey to approve the Resolution of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh Authorizing Release and Settlement of Claim for NYS Thruway Authority Water Bill for Plattekill and Modena Service Areas. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
Councilwoman Greene asked if the NYS Thruway Authority Hot Shops water meters are in good working condition. 

Mr. Osborne said that they were.  

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Town has had similar problems as this with NYSTA.

Councilwoman Greene said approximately 15 to 20 years ago the Town charged NYSTA Water One and Water Two fees, which was disputed by NYSTA and they were reimbursed.   

Councilman Woolsey said the Town was written up by an auditor for using excess water. He asked if this leak was part of the reason.

Mr. Osborne said absolutely. One of the reasons the bill is so high is due to an eight inch diameter main break that runs to the Hot Shops. They lost in excess of ten million gallons of water in the course of a quarter. It was undetected due to the fact that the main runs through a wooded area before it reaches the Hot Shoppes.  A Town of Newburgh Water Department Employee noticed water running water running down a bank when traveling the Thruway and advised management. Mr. Osborne said once the Town notified NYSTA they conducted an emergency repair. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked if the Town is prohibited from turning the water off to the Hot Shoppes due to the fact that it would affect the Leptondale Elementary School water service. 

Mr. Osborne said the school is served by a private line. The Town could shutdown the water to the Hot Shoppes and service the school, but it would have to be through the private line.   
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
             Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                          Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent
   
16.
ANNOUNCEMENTS

Supervisor Booth said there will be a West of the Hudson Transit Study on Tuesday, June 12th from 4:00 p.m. until 8:00 p.m. at the Hilton Gardens, located in the Town of Newburgh. They are looking for ways to improve the service between Orange County and New York City. There will be two sessions; the first will be at 5:00 p.m. and a repeated session at 7:00 p.m.
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Councilman Woolsey thanked everyone who worked on the Memorial Day Parade. He especially thanked Commissioner Robert Petrillo, Patti Gida, from the Recreation Department, and the rest of the parade committee. Mr. Woolsey said the parade was a success and the Town honored our fallen Veterans. 

Councilwoman Greene said last Thursday afternoon at a DARE graduation held at East Coldenham School Officer Sally Black, the Town’s DARE Officer, received a Distinguished Service Certificate from Orange County. 

Councilman Piaquadio commended the Highway Department for a job well done on the bridge repair on Lakeside Road. 

17.
PUBLIC COMMENTS

John Terry, long time Town of Newburgh resident who lives near Route 52, said he feels passionately about the Town of Newburgh Post Office closing. He said the Town of Newburgh’s population is growing and the Post Office is a hub in the community. He beseeched the Board to do whatever they can do to keep this Post Office open. 

Councilman Piaquadio said the closing of this Post Office would have been a big disappointment to President Roosevelt. He said the Federal Government is supposed to create jobs, not take them away. 

Supervisor Booth said this Post Office makes a profit for the government. He said the Town will continue to make every effort to keep the post office open. 

Supervisor Booth asked if there were any other questions. There were none. 
18.
 ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made at 7:42 p.m. by Councilman Bello to adjourn. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

           VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; 
           Councilwoman Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – yes 

                        Motion passed: 5 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 0 absent

Meeting adjourned at 7:42 p.m.
Respectfully submitted,

                __________________________

   ______________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk
  
Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

